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NCDOR Will Not Charge Interest for Taxes Due May 17 Under New Law 
Extension from April 15 applies to  

Individual Income, Partnerships, and Estates and Trusts 
 

Raleigh— The North Carolina Department of Revenue (NCDOR) announced today expanded tax relief for 
individuals and businesses. Under the new law passed by the General Assembly and signed by Governor 
Roy Cooper, the NCDOR will not charge interest on an underpayment of individual income tax, including 
partnership tax and estates and trusts tax, from April 15, 2021, through May 17, 2021, on tax returns due to 
be filed April 15, 2021.   
 
In March, the NCDOR automatically extended the 2020 individual income tax filing and payment deadline 
from April 15, 2021, to May 17, 2021, for individual income tax returns, partnership tax returns, and estate 
and trust tax returns to mirror the announced deadline change from the Internal Revenue Service. While the 
NCDOR could waive penalties under the automatic extension, interest would have continued to accrue on 
any balance due and not paid by April 15, 2021, without the change in law.  
 
Taxpayers are encouraged to file their taxes online. Most taxpayers can file online for free at: 
www.NCDOR.gov/NCfreefile 
NCDOR online services: www.ncdor.gov 
NCDOR phone numbers: 
General information: 1-877-252-3052; Individual income tax refund inquiries: 1-877-252-4052 
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